MINUTES OF THE SADDLEWORTH MEDICAL PRACTICE PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY, 12TH APRIL, 2016 AT THE UPPERMILL SURGERY 
1. Apologies were received from:  Gillian Clarke; Nicky Collins; Joan Darke; Vicki Howard (I.T. S specialist);  Alma McInnes;    Dave Makin and  Sue Palfrey.  Tracy Jenkinson also sent her apologies in an email in which Tracy explained the intense pressure practice was under.
2. Present:  Joyce Brown; Carol Cressey;   Royce Franklin (Chair and Minutes);  Rod Lawson;  Eamon O’Daly; Alice Rae and Caroline Wallis.
3. Welcome  Alice Rae was welcomed to her first meeting.  Alice said she had worked as a Health Scrutiny Officer in the Bury, Rochdale and Oldham areas before retirement.

4. Resignation Julia Schofield now works full time and finds it difficult to attend meetings.  Julia has reluctantly resigned but has been asked to keep in touch with the group.

5. Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th February, 2016 were agreed as a true record of the meeting.
6. Matters  Arising: (a) Survival Guide Sue Palfrey has had apply for her own job.  Sue was successful but now has to cover the whole of Oldham not just Saddleworth and Lees.  Has to go to another meeting today.(b)  T.V. Screen In Vicki’s absence dealing with the new on line project. Consequently it was not possible to pursue this item. (c)  Alterations now seem complete.
7. Care Quality Commission no date yet.
8. Health – Devolution to Manchester – Implications for the Group  Carol and Royce had both attended meetings on this topic.  It commenced on 1st April.  It remains to be seen what impact it will have on the group. 37 agencies are all joining including all the Local Authorities and C.C.Gs in Greater Manchester.  One of the main aims will be more collaborative work to enable speedier discharge of patients from hospitals into the community.  Some facts about the present  GM position include:
· More than 2/3 of premature deaths are caused by behaviours which could be changed.
· More than a fifth of 50-64s are out of work , many because of ill health.

· More than £1bn spent on LTC linked to poor mental health.

· On any one day 2,500 people in hospital who could be treated at home or in the community. 

· By 2021, 35,000 people living with dementia; more than 10,000 with severe symptoms who will need 24 hour care.

      The potential benefits by 2021 aim to include:

· 1,300 fewer people dying from cancer

· 600 fewer dying from cardiovascular disease

· 9% uplift in employment outcomes for long term workless.

    By 2020-21 there will be shortfall of £2bn for the area. 

9. Action Plan update  (a) Communications  and Website One meeting of the Website group. Another to be arranged.  Carol Cressey; Debra Green (Reception Manager) and Victoria Howard attended.  Apologies from Chair.  Minutes available. Full discussion at next meeting in the presence of Vicki. Some points for consideration: photograph of homepage should be changed – extended team photograph suggested. Photographs of staff should include  community pharmacist and community matron. Concern about the quality of ‘Your health’ sections.  For example Dementia definition very poor  and Migrane not  helpful. Creation of an archive section for P.P.G. documentation.  List of members of P.P.G needs up dating, Need for focus group to be considered by P.P.G. (b)  Dementia  Reminder from Joyce that on the 16th and 17th September at Saddleworth Pool Car Park there are training sessions at a cost £25 for those who want to learn about dementia. This takes 2½ hours and includes 8-10 minutes of virtual experience a the beginning.   Places can be booked on line or over the phone and the sessions are available in time slots. Joyce hopes members of the group will attend in addition to Joyce and Tracy who have already booked.   17 of the 72 sessions are booked already. For publicity possible involvement of Mike Sweeny of GMR who lives locally.   Joyce and Tracy had met to discuss implications of dementia for the practice and the following points were made from memory of that meeting: signage at the surgery is deficient. There is a need for double appointments for those who are registered with dementia. End of life care needs attention. Some alterations to the queuing system to be considered; can a second receptionist be available to relieve and stop long waits? (c)  Local Link – no report from doctors.   (d) Newsletter circulated to chairs of community groups.  To be circulated to others via the District Partnership Office.  Again newsletter thought to be very good. (d)  Friends and Families  Caroline reported there were 59 replies in February,  all were favourable except 5 with 2 of those were unlikely and 1 extremely unlikely. A long e mail was read out by Caroline which had been copied to the Chair. Tracy’s reply was also read out.  The complainant was concerned about the length of time it had taken to make an appointment with his named doctor preferably at Delph surgery.  An appointment had been arranged but the doctor had gone sick and it was another week before he could get an alternative.  In her reply Tracy referred to the difficulty in recruiting doctors making the local C.C.G. aware of their problems and the paying for the Delph surgery which had not meant the practice had received extra money.  

10    Carers Group  Eamon said they were getting 36 on an average now and there were 50 on their list. There was £4000 in the bank.

11    Blood Tests’ Results Whilst it was appreciated the time for receipt of  blood test results may suit the practice for those who are working it may not be satisfactory. 
12      Support for the Practice  A practice meeting is to be held tomorrow at which the present difficulties with the surgery are to be considered.  It has been provisionally arranged that Caroline and Royce will meet with Tracy to look at a paper  informing patients of the difficulties in the practice.

13      Date of Next Meeting  Tuesday 24th May, 2016 at 1 pm unless an earlier is needed to support the practice.
